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FEDERAL OFFFICIALS PARTICIPATE IN FUNDING PRESENTATION
South Eastern Development Foundation Receives Loan for New and Expanding Local Businesses
(Huron, South Dakota – May 23, 2006) USDA Rural Development State Director Lynn D. Jensen presented federal funding to the South Eastern Development Foundation to support business development activities.  USDA Rural Development intermediary relending program (IRP) loan funds of $500,000 will be leveraged with an applicant contribution of $166,666 for a total of $666,666 which will recapitalize an existing revolving loan fund.  

 “I am pleased our funds will help the South Eastern Development Foundation recapitalize its revolving loan fund to assist with business development and job creation in its servicing area in Clay, Lincoln, McCook, Minnehaha, Turner and Union Counties,” said State Director Lynn D. Jensen.
The South Eastern Development Foundation is a regional non-profit development corporation.  The Foundation provides financing for equipment, inventory, buildings, working capital, and leasehold improvements.  The Foundation works in conjunction with local lenders to fill the “gap” that often exists when business owners do not have enough equity to invest in starting or expanding their business.
The Foundation has obligated eleven business loans in the six county region for a total of $1,047,592 with over $400,000 being provided to lenders from previous IRP funding received in 2004.  One hundred and forty-seven jobs were created or retained through these efforts.  Additional applications are pending with several applications being presented to the Board of Directors on an ongoing basis.

“The IRP investment from Rural Development has been critical to the success of the Foundation’s revolving loan fund.  This loan provides our organization with affordable capital.  We are able to use that capital to assist local business owners which in turn creates additional jobs in the region.  State Rural Development Director, Lynn Jensen, and his staff are to be commended for the work they do for rural South Dakota,” said Lynne Keller, Executive Director of the South Eastern Development Foundation.

USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include a state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.  

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www/rurdev.usda.gov.
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Committed to the future of rural communities.
“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., 

Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (800)795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).
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